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Dear  :  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted was insufficient to establish the existence of probable 

material error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

12 October 2021.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  In addition, the Board considered the advisory opinion contained in Headquarters, U.S. 

Marine Corps memorandum 5420 MMEA of 23 March 2021 and your response to the opinion. 

 

On 5 December 2001, you enlisted for 8 years in the U.S. Marine Corps Reserve.  You were 

issued a Certificate of Release or Discharge from Active Duty (DD Form 214) for each of the 

following periods: 22 July 2002 to 12 February 2003 (USMCR-K1), 18 February 2003 to 25 July 

2003 (USMCR-KM), 1 June 2004 to 30 November 2005 (USMCR-K4), and 1 June 2006 to 29 

May 2007 (USMCR-K1).  You completed over 3 years of active service.  

 

On 21 July 2006, MARADMIN 334/06 was published with the following: This bulletin 

announces the selective reenlistment bonus (SRB) multiples for the FY07 SRB program and 

provides additional guidance for SRB management.  The purpose of the SRB program is to assist 

the Marine Corps in retaining the best Marines in our critical, short, and hard to retain MOS(s).  

Furthermore, a zone “A” SRB for military occupational specialty (MOS) 2336 LM, with a 

multiple of 5 was authorized.  This bulletin is not applicable to the Marine Corps Reserve. 

 

On 29 December 2006, MARADMIN 632/06 was published with the following: The purpose of 

this message was to announce the FY07 broken service selective /reenlistment bonus (BSSRB) 

program that will provide prior service Marines who possess critical skills a monetary incentive 

to resume their careers in the Marine Corps.  Eligibility, BSSRB reenlistments are limited to 






